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Meeting: November 21, 2023, Sherwood Center
Members Present:   
Melissa Grow - Chair

Padma Surapureddi – Vice Chair

Ruth Bandler – Secretary

Sharon Chang
Patricia Gallagher
Susan Morris

Yolanda Ortiz

Jessica Russo Revand

Dan Smith

Debra Wright

Members Absent:
Brian Howell - Treasurer

Caroline Crocker

Michele Greet

Kelsey Sandoval

Staff:  
Christine Vincent – Cultural Arts Staff
Guests:

Paul Nabti - 
Visitor:

None
Commission Monthly Meeting – 7:00 PM
Melissa Grow called the Commission on the Arts (CoA) Meeting to order at 7:01 PM.   

Melissa announced that Megan left for the hospital; it’s expected that her baby will arrive soon.

Melissa announced that tonight is Jessica’s last meeting and she thanked Jessica for her service.

Approval of Minutes for October 2023 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report – Brian Howell, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Brian was absent.  Melissa referred the commissioners to his report.
Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Christine summarized the report. She mentioned an email that issued discussing our pending SharePoint site.  Several members did not receive it.  Christine said that we’ve been asked to indicate what we want from a SharePoint application.  Members indicated a collaboration site for document development, updating and storage, e.g., an updated listing of annual Mason award winners.
- Susan asked that we defer this discussion until next month’s meeting.
- Action: Christine will resend the SharePoint email.
- Action: The discussion of what the commissioners would like from a SharePoint site will be deferred until next month.

- Action: Christine will look into the Election Sticker Contest to see what role the CoA might have.

New Business – Melissa Grow, Chair

· Five-Year Comprehensive Plan Review – Paul Nabti, representative from the Department of Development and Planning
· Paul gave a presentation on the city’s Five-Year Comprehensive Plan Review project (slides were distributed during the meeting) and solicited input from the members for cultural arts-related sections.  He said the recent Performing Arts Feasibility Study has not yet been presented to the City Council.  Results of that study may affect some cultural arts goals/outcomes/ actions.  Specific areas and comments are listed below.
· He said there are two goals that pertain to the cultural arts – Physical Development (to be included in the Capital Improvement Plan) and Operations.  The Feasibility Study will impact the Physical Development goal.  Sharon responded that there are three Fine Arts categories that we’re involved with – performing arts, visual arts, and language/literary arts.  She doesn’t see “visual arts” or gallery space mentioned in this plan as it is being presented to us.
· Members mentioned concerns with slide 7 and its mention of an entertainment district.  The CoA has already submitted feedback on the Ox Hill Realty project in Old Town as being too large for the city’s needs. Sharon suggested looking at the vacant Bank of American building.
· Members asked how the city can incentivize property owners with vacant space to allow that space to be used for temporary performance spaces (Slide 8).  Can we offer them tax breaks?
· Paul asked if we still want to designate a Cultural Arts Trail.  Members responded that we would like public art in public places wherever we can have it.
· The Operations Goal begins on Slide 11.  Jessica asked if this focus on collaboration and partnerships will result in us competing with GMU. 
· Sharon asked how “Cultural Affairs” equates with “Cultural Arts” (Slide 12) and expressed concern that this arrangement would provide too much control over the CoA’s programs and plans.
· Action from last meeting: Melissa is looking for commissioners who would like to be part of the working group tasked with updating the CoA Strategic Plan.
· Action: Paul Nabti, representative from the Dept of Development and Planning, asked the CoA to review his 11/21/23 presentation and submit feedback to him.  Anthony Coleman is the Planning Committee member assigned to the CoA.

Committee Reports – Melissa Grow, Chair
· Public Art – Debra Wright (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Debra referred the members to the report.
· Performance and Events – Jessica Russo Revand (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Jessica said the committee approved dates for the 24/25 BLOTHPS events and they are included in the report.
· Jessica said last week’s Donor Reception went well. Her suggestions for the future include –

· Make the donor reception an annual event.

· The reception requires early planning and many more members to help with the planning and to attend.

· The reception needs a larger budget.
· Action: Jessica asked the members to submit ideas to the Performance Committee for next year’s BLOTHPS performers.  Megan usually needs them by March.
· Action: With Jessica’s departure from the CoA, the Performance Events and Venues Committee needs a new chair.
· Parks and Recreation Advisory Board – Padma Surapureddi
· Padma said she was out of the country and did not attend the meeting.
· Marketing and Public Relations – Yolanda Ortiz

· Yolanda suggested we market the Donor Reception and Language Arts 123 events.  Sharon said she will draft PR for our Facebook page.
· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang
· Sharon discussed the upcoming “Write-On” event which will be about history writers.
· City of Fairfax Band Association (CFBA) – Ruth Bandler (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Ruth mentioned the upcoming holiday concerts and referred the members to the CFBA report.

· ArtScreen – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat discussed the report and the upcoming December event, The Princess Bride.  
· Pat said our budget may not be sufficient for this year’s events.  The Committee may consider requesting some additional funds.

· Pat asked for volunteers to help during the events and for new members to join the Committee which will be down to Pat and Ruth when Dan steps down at the end of the year.

· Arts Awards – Susan Morris
· Susan deferred discussion until next month’s meeting.
· Grants – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
The meeting adjourned at 8:47 pm.
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